Dawson Springs Elementary School

SBDM Meeting, June 5, 2017 at 3:30 PM     Minutes                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
The DS Elementary SBDM Council was called to order by chairperson, Jennifer Ward. Present were Debra Oldham, Lori Back, Joni Stuessel, Barbara P’Poole, Chris Baird, Ashley Marsili, Secretary, and Chairperson, Jennifer Ward.  Melissa Larimore representative from the Progress was present with a summer intern student from Northern KY.    
First item of business was to approve the June 5, 2017 agenda.  Debra Oldham motioned to approve the agenda and Lori Back seconded the motion.
· The May 15, 2017 meeting minutes were approved with a motion by Chris Baird and a second by Joni Stuessel.  
Old Business:

1. Writing Policy was discussed again by the council.  Chairperson Ward discussed the new wiring policy matrix that was created by Joni Stuessel, along with input from all staff members.  There were no noted changes to the actual writing policy and after review Barbara P’Poole motioned to approve the policy and Chris Baird seconded the motion.  After review and discussion of the new writing policy matrix Lori Back motioned to approve the Matrix and Barbara P’Poole seconded the motion.
New Business:
1. The council was provided a copy of the budget dated 06/02/2017.  It was reported by Chairperson Ward that 96.8% of the budget has been spent leaving a remaining balance of $913.64.  Chris Baird motioned to approve the budget and Joni Stuessel seconded the motion.
2. Council was provided a copy of the 2017/2018 Code of Acceptable Behavior changes.  Debra Oldham motioned to approve the changes and Lori Back seconded the motion.  
3. The council was provided a copy of the Program Review Assurances for approval and signatures.  The assurances were approved by Joni Stuessel and Barbara P’Poole seconded the motion.
4. July meeting date set for July 17, 2017 at 3:30 PM in the elementary conference room.

5. Chairperson Ward discussed the proposal for digital signage in the elementary office.  Spence Spratt, Technology Assistant gathered a p0roposal for the council.  The total cost will be between $300 and $400 dollars.  The council was in favor of this item.

6. Academics:  Chairperson Ward discussed textbook/consumable orders being placed at this time, Journey’s materials have arrived for the 17/18 school year, and the master schedule will be ready for discussion/approval in July.

Policy Reviews:
1. There were no policy reviews scheduled for the month of May.  
Good News Report:
1. Academic Team field trip to Holiday World was a success. Lots of fun!
Upcoming Events:

June and July upcoming events were discussed.
Public Comment:
Debra Oldham motioned to adjourn the meeting and Joni Stuessel seconded the motion.
Respectfully submitted,
Jennifer Ward, Chairperson
